February 21, 2012

Dear Old Lyme Selectmen,

Phil and I have been proud to serve as volunteers for the past 10 years as Chair and Vice
Chair of the Town Woods Building Committee, and then as Chair and Vice Chair of the
Town Woods Operating Committee.

However, we feel the recent actions by the Old Lyme Selectmen, including the decision
to ban the use of herbicides and insecticides at Town Woods Park, prevent us from being
able to fulfill our responsibilities to successfully maintain high quality athletic fields.

Therefolre, we have decided to resign from the Town Woods Operating Committee,
effective immediately.

Sincerely,
bol o Pt
Bob Dunn Phil Neaton

Chair Vice Chair




